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GHS Undergoing Major Renovations and Construction

Article By Peter Byrd ‘74 .......

When you were a sophomore at GHS—or since
Grimsley became a four-year school again in more
recent years, when you were a freshman—did you
ever fall for the old gag of buying an elevator pass
from an upperclassman for the non-existent elevator
in the Main Building? (No? Well, neither did 1.) And
did you ever sweat through not only test but also daily
classes in late August and September because most of
the buildings on campus weren’t air conditioned?
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(Well, of course you did, as did we all!) In case you
haven’t heard, that elevator—in fact, three of them on
campus total—as well as air conditioning for all the
classroom buildings at our alma mater, will soon be
installed as part of a $12.2 million project of major
capital improvements that is currently underway at

GHS.
The project includes adding architecturally com-

patible extensions at each end of the Main Building
which will house elevators and accessible restrooms.
Most of the familiar wooden covered walkways which
connect the various buildings are being replaced with
two-storied ones built of brick, with open facades of
arches on both sides and covered walkways on the
second level as well, allowing wheelchair access to
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the second floors of the Old Science, Home Ec, Music,
and Vocational buildings. These new covered walk-
ways are in essence those designed for GHS’s original
1929 construction by architect Charles Hartmann—
save for the roof over the upper level—and which were
to have been known as “cloisters,” but which had to be
dropped at that time (along with three buildings,
actually) because of funding problems. Remember the
second-story doors at each end of the Main Building
and at the North end of the Old Science building?
Though recently (in 1999) closed up because of safety
reasons, they will be reopened for access to the upper-
level walkway, and new second-story entrances into
the Home Ec, Music, and Vocational buildings are
being created as well. The Cafeteria building is having
an elevator-and-accessible-restrooms tower added at its
south end, the Library (“Media Center””)— housed
since moving in 1967 into its own separate building
built between the auditorium and the Home Ec Build-
ing, directly behind the Main Building (it’s previous
home)—is being significantly enlarged, including the
addition of two high-tech classrooms. Besides air
conditioning, modern cables and wiring are being
installed throughout the school to allow for the utiliza-
tion of up-to-date technology.

continued on page 6
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Thanks to everyone for your
wonderful letters about

memories of
Greensboro Grimsley
Senior High School,
what you re doing
today, and
feedback on
“The Whirlie
Wire.” Although
we 're unable to include
them all, we are happy to share
some with you . . .

James W. Phillips ‘35 He and his wife, Helen, celebrated their
58" anniversary of marriage on 12/19/2001.

William A. Lambert ‘43 Reunion Chairman for 30®, 40®, and 50t
Class of 1943. Retired and moved to Friends Homes West.

Mary Belle Teague Petty ‘44 1 am enjoying retirement from
teaching. Jack and I are traveling every chance we get.

Virginia Steele Wood ‘48 1am the Naval and Maritime History
Specialist, Library of Congress. I am on the Secretary of the Navy’s
Advisory Subcommittee on Naval History and the only woman on the

Board of Directors of the Naval Historical Foundation.

Joan Edwards Loggains ‘53 Retired from Loggains Tile
Company. Plan to move to Oak Island, NC. Celebrated 47 years of
marriage on 9/11/2001.

Kaye Banner Graham ‘54 Kaye passed away 4/27/01 after a
valiant war with cancer. George A. Meigham, Husband.

Samuel O. Walker ‘54 Organized and became pastor of Recovery
Church of Columbia in January, 2001. It is the first and only church in
South Carolina dealing with recovery.

As hard as we try to print all information correclty,
please recognize that we are only human. We sincerely

apologize for any incorrect information.
Please inform us of our mistakes so
we can make corrections.
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What are your favorite GHS memories?

Drop us a note about what GHS means to you and how it affected your
life. Send stories, photographs or corrections to previous issues of
“The Whirlie Wire” to Greensboro Grimsley Senior High School Alumni
& Friends Association, P.O. Box 4248, Greensboro, NC 27404-4248, or
email us through our web site at www.whirlies.com. Feel free to make
suggestions of topics you would like covered in upcoming issues.
Thanks for your input!
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William L. O’Brien ‘57 11/1/2001 Still Working. Too busy to
retire. However, I find time to travel more frequently.

Cheryl Cranford Kaufman ‘62 1 have retired from Guilford
County Schools after 32 years. I am working at UNCG as an instructor
and HPU supervising pre-service teachers at UNCG.

Carter Pate ‘72 Returned to Greensboro to promote the book he
recently co-authorered, “The Phoenix Effect: 9 Revitalizing Strategies
No Business Can Do Without”. Carter is a renowned corporate
restructuring expert at PricewaterhouseCoopers in Dallas Texas.

Steve Toben ‘74 Valedictorian, Morehead Scholar, School of Law
at Yale, was awarded a 2001 Peacemaker/Peacebuilder Award for his
work with conflict resolution groups by the National Peace foundation.

Anna Lynn Leonard-Omondi ‘82 Spouse Omondi Onyango
married 1/18/02 in Baltimore, MD.

Marsha Sink Blakely ‘84 Spouse, Bobby, son Connor Henry
born 2/15/02.

James Holyfield ‘84 Owner of Grandpa’s, Greensboro, seller of
boats and power equipment.

Elizabeth Stiles ‘85 Due to receive Doctorate in Political Science
from Emory University in May 2002. Professor at John Carroll
University in Cleveland.

Barton and Judith Revels ‘87 Named 2003 General Chairman of
the Greater Greensboro Chrysler Classic.

Cameron Brent Cushman Berkman 92 1 got married in

August to Eric Berkman.- We went to Hawaii for our honeymoon and
now live in Brookline, MA.

Ronald T Bishop ‘95 Graduated from Basic Military Training at
Lackland Air Force Base, San Antonio Texas.

& ADS FOR GRADS X,

Last fall we began offering our Grimsley Alumni &
Friends Association members the opportunity to advertise
in our newsletters. Besides requests from alumni, we
made this decision in order to help cover some of the $7-
8,000 cost of each issue. With the desire to plan three
yearly issues (the eventual goal is four), this will allow us
to save a significant amount of money that could then be
redirected to the immediate needs of Grimsley.
Unfortunately, no one has taken advantage of this
opportunity so we have re-evaluated the price structure. If
you would, please investigate this as an option for your
2002 marketing plans.

With a list of more than 20,000 alumni, 10,000 of
whom live in the Greater Triad Area, the advertisements
would provide GHS grads a means of connecting with a
special local market and a community with a common
bond. These donations will represent both tax-deductible,
charitable gifts as well as business expenses, and every
dollar will be used to benefit Greensboro Grimsley High
School.

Please contact David A. Heller ‘76 (336) 643-9535 or
email dheller@bellsouth.net to learn more.
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Lost Loved Ones

Dorothy McNairy ’24 began her teaching career in
her alma mater’s math department in 1927 only three
years after graduating from Greensboro High School
and continued at GHS until 1934, when she was laid
off because of budget cuts caused by the Depression.
She taught at High Point Central for the next three
years before returning to Grimsley Senior High School
in 1937, where Miss McNairy remained on the
faculty until 1956, at which time she became the first
principal of General Greene Elementary School, a post
she held for 15 years. While a student at GHS, Miss
McNairy participated in the Girls’ Athletic
Association and, while on the faculty, she served for
many years as the advisor to the Student Council. Miss
McNairy’s sister Mary McNairy ’19 taught history at
GHS for a number of years as well, passing away
while on the faculty in 1937.

Herbert W. Smith ’46 a veteran of the US Army
and retired from Blue Bell, Inc. died June 28, 2001.
He was a charter member of Jamestown Presbyterian
Church, life member of the Greensboro Elks Lodge
602 and a 32nd Degree Mason. He was a Shriner of
the Oasis Temple and was an active member of the
Oriental Shrine Club. He was an active member of the
Four Seasons Civitan Club and the Fiesta Dance Club.
Mr. Smith was the loving husband of Dollie M.
Smith, devoted father of Gayle Smith Neely, proud
father-in-law of Charles L. Neely, and grandfather to
Ranger. Also survived by brothers J. Harold Smith
and C. Herman Smith; and sister, Carolyn Smith
Garrison, all of Greensboro.

Pat Addison ’54 instructed on the elementary level
for several years before returning to GHS where she
taught physical education and coached between 1966
and 1988. She coached basketball and volleyball and
advised the Girls’ Athletic Association. While a
student at Greensboro Senior High School, Miss

Addison was a member of Torchlight and participated
in the band, orchestra, FTA, and softball.

Alan L. Pultz 55, Emmy Award winning director
of the soap opera General Hospital, died October 25,
2001 at his home in Encino, California. Services were
held in Lebanon, Connecticut on October 30, 2001.
Mr. Pultz was born in New York, NY, on July 11,
1937. He moved to Greensboro with his family in
1946 and graduated from Greensboro Senior High in
1955. He earned a Bachelor of Arts degree in Radio,
Television and Motion Pictures from the University of
North Carolina in Chapel Hill in 1959 and was a
member of Chi Psi Fraternity. After serving two years
in the United States Navy, he went to work for ABC
Television in New York. He moved to Los Angeles in
1972 and directed General Hospital from 1978 until
his retirement in 1999. Mr. Pultz won three Emmy
Awards for directing General Hospital and was most
proud of winning the Directors’ Guild of America
award for Outstanding Directorial Achievement in
1995. He is survived by his wife, Reiko Pultz of
Encino, California, his brother David Pultz (GHS class
of 1965) of Winston-Salem and his sister, Linda Pultz
Dennis (GHS class of 1958) of Springfield, Virginia.

Dorothy Nell Parker was an English teacher at
GHS from 1959 until 1971. She assisted in the
Dean’s Office for several years and was faculty
advisor to the Charioteers service club. Both she and
Mrs. Bleakley were transferred to Dudley Senior High
School in 1971 where they finished their teaching
careers.

June D. Bleakley served as Grimsley’s assistant
librarian from 1964 to 1971, during which time
(1967) the library was moved from the second

floor of the Main Building to its own separate
building.

If you were personally affected by one or more of these people, would you consider making a memorial
donation of any amount to the school for the library’s collections? It seems that this would be a special way to

honor the memory of someone whose career included a number of years dedicated the education of GHS'’s
students. Such gifts of course are tax deductible, and can be sent directly to the school at 801 Westover
Terrace, Greensboro, North Carolina 27408.
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STADIUM UPDAIE

Article By John F. Cometr.......Page Layout By Arielle Knight

February 28, 2002

I submit for your information and consideration the following costs incurred by the Jamieson Stadium
Trust from November 1988 to the above date and pertaining to all costs incurred in the renovation project.
Please bear in mind that I have not attempted to identify all sources of receipts, nor do we account for substan-
tial additional costs incurred and met by Concession profits, such as fixtures, appliances, upfitting costs of the
consession operation, field and lawn maintenance, field machinery and equiptment purchases for the Athletic
Department, and like expenses. The following is a restatement of costs paid only by the Trust itself.

Jamieson Stadium Renovation Project Costs to Date

Project Costs (Phase I)

Phase One Construction,

Hodgin Construction Co. ----------- $123,878.85
West Side Renovations ----------===-=-=----- 482.79
Paving-Thompson Arthur Inc. -------- 12,980.00
Landscaping, East Side ------------------ 1,482.37
Awnings-Greensboro Awning Co. -—-- 1,103.78
Total Phase | Costs ===-=xsnmsmsusa=- $139,927.79

Note: The above figures do not include Scoreboard costs of
aproximatley $5,800.00 contributed to Jamieson Stadium by
Class of 1988.

Project Costs (Phase Il)

Toilet/Gatehouse Construction-Dennis &

Sharpe Construction ---------=------- $183,283.00
Site Plan-Southern Mapping ------------ 1,367.00
Wilson & Lysiak (Civil Engineers) --------- 700.00

Site Plumbing—Kennedy Plumbing Co. - 600.00

Allied Fence Co. 1,837.00

Outdoor/Building Signs—Fast Signs ----3,747.82

Total Phase |l Costs ==-===z=nru=-- $192,831.07

Administrative Costs

Special Events & Fund Raisers—
Jamieson Roast, Golf
Tournament, Tail GateParty,

other $14,670.58
Postage and Box Rental -----------—--— 2,635.00
IRS, NC Dept. Revenue Permits,

Licenses 362.50
Printing, Letterheads,

Brochures, etc. 5,035.36
Advertising, Promotional

Materials 1,982.79
Interest Paid on Initial Loans ----==------- 8,977.13

Total Administrative Costs =------- $33,663.36

Total Project Costs
(T ATSRRRE S $332,758.86

Total Reserved; Phase Il (West Side)
Funds on Hand.........ccccceuuue $6,548.74

Total of All Costs &
Reserves To Date ........... $372,970.96

On behalf of the famzly of Robert B. Jamieson and the ]amwson Stadtum ’D*ust i want to
thank all of you concemed as we work toward the successful completwn of this renovation
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A SpOl"til’lg NOte from Coach Joe Franks ‘78

Page Layout By Arielle Knight

The 2001-2 year has certainly
been an up and down one for the
Whirlies. Many of our teams in
the fall were very young and that
made them exciting to watch. We
had our share of big wins and look
to the future being very bright. The
winter season brought great
expectations and we had a good
measure of success in basketball
and swimming. Coach Bill
Walton’s men’s basketball team
used their speed and hustle to
make it into the second round of
the state playoffs. Phil Weaver’s
women’s team had a mix of youth,
experience and a super scorer in a
young woman named Stephanie
Permar. Stephanie scored her
1000" career point this year, a
great accomplishment. Durante

Griffin’s swim teams made a
“splash” at the Regional and State
levels. Mary Elizabeth Miller was
State Champion in the 100
breaststroke, and the women’s team
finished in 10" place. As we get
into the spring season, the Whirlies
welcome a new varsity sport,
women’s lacrosse. Our women’s
soccer team is recognized once
again as being one of the best in
our region and our men’s golf team
is playing well.

Id like to take this opportunity
to let you know about some of our
newer coaches who are making a
positive impact in the classroom, on
the court, field and mat. Kevin
Conaway is a social studies teacher
and a great assistant soccer coach
for both men and women. Pete

Kashubara teaches social studies, a
football and basketball assistant,
and is on the Grimsley Leadership
Team. In addition, Pete
coordinated Grimsley’s summer
school in 2001. Chuck Tripp
teaches math, is our head wrestling
coach and has brought new life
and greater numbers back into our
wrestling program. All three of
these young men are good teachers
who work hard in the classroom,
care about kids and are
enthusiastic about what they do.

In addition, they encourage our
kids to display positive character
traits. As an alumnus, I’'m glad
they are at Grimsley and I hope
they are here for a long time. Until
next time, see you at our games,
meets and matches!

Alamni Drop-in Kicks off New Tradilion

Prior to the Grimsley—Page football game, the Alumni Association sponsored the first
of what we hope will be many "Alumni Drop-ins” in the Sawyer gym. Regardless of when
the homecoming game is each year, it is the Grimsley—Page game that brings out the
folks in the Greensboro area, providing us with an excellent opportunity to have GHS
alumni connect with each other. Because the game is always played in Jamieson Sta-
dium, each year we have the benefit of being able to do this for our alumni. In addition,
with the Grimsley PTSA holding their annual tailgate barbecue dinner in front of the
gym, this is a great opportunity for us to have a “college atmosphere™ in our own back
yard. Make a mental note to stop by this fall and help grow what should be a great new
Grimsley tradition for many years to come.

Remember these Numbers:
1128—Band Boosters
4618—Chorus
4651—Athletic Boosters

when you shop at Harris Teeter,

you can earn $money$ for
Grimsley High School!!!

When you buy Harris Teeter
private label items, HT will
contribute 2% of those purchase
dollars to GHS! Simply give

your VIC card and the booster
number to your cashier before
your groceries are scanned.

This is a one time sign up
process! Once the account
number is linked, every time

you shop, 2% of your private
label purchase dollars will be
contributed to Grimsley’s
Together in Education.
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GHS Undergoing Major Renovations and Construction

Continued from page l.......Article By Peter Byrd ‘74....... Page Layout By Ryan Holden

You are probably aware of the Americans with
Disabilities Act (ADA), passed by Congress in the early
1900’s, and which includes a section requiring equal
access in existing public facilities for those with disabili-
ties. When Greensboro Senior High School was origi-
nally built on Westover Terrace in 1929, as well as when
additional buildings on the campus were added over the
years (with the exception of the New Science Building,
completed in 1975), accessibility issues were not on the
front burner, if at all.

When I attended GHS in the early 1970’s, students in
wheelchairs and those who had other accessibility needs
were assigned to Page Senior High School, which despite
having been built in the late 1950’s was always basically
barrier free. GHS — with
it’s many individual build-
ings, most of which are two
stories (with the Main
Building of course being
three) — has never been
very “friendly” for those
who use wheelchairs. Any-
body who had ever tried to
figure out how to make
Grimsley more accessible
pretty much gave up, consid-
ering the immense practical
issues that would have to be
overcome as well as the fact
that funds — limited and
unlimited — were never
really part of the equation.

Then in 2000, voters in
Guilford County approved a
$200 million bond package
for the Guilford County Schools, not only for bringing all
schools into ADA compliance, but also for bringing
Guilford’s schools into the 21 century relative to tech-
nology, and specifically for air conditioning schools like
Grimsley that just basically did not have it. Grimsley’s
$12.2 million share of the total amount, while sounding
like a big chunk of change, is actually having to be
spread incredibly thin as the school’s needs were consid-
ered within the framework of enhancing and not damag-
ing the beautiful and in many ways unique campus. And
this is where we can all breathe a sigh of relief as a
number of individuals have gone and are going the extra

mile to see that GHS receives the careful treatment it
deserves during this project.

No one can argue the fact that GHS’s beauty has
always been and continues to be one of it’s greatest
assets. The wooded campus, the multiple buildings
arranged in a visually pleasing layout, the expansive
front lawn, and the wooden covered walkways — some
daring back to the 1930’s — connecting the various
buildings, all figure in anyone’s description of
Grimsley. In light of this, making the needed changes at
GHS in a pleasing yet practical (read “cheap”) way was
the challenge faced by the Charlotte office of the
national architectural firm of Schenkel and Schultz.
Project architect Russ Nicholson was struck by the
historic beauty of the school
and has worked with his team
to make sure that their designs
_ ~ — particularly those that

|1 would affect the Westover
' Terrace fagade — were done
with the utmost care.

When projected costs in
£ the planning stages were
thought to be significantly
over what the bond money
would allow, Grimsley’s
current principal, Mrs. Jane
Teague, mindful of what was
at stake, kept a very calm head
and insisted that things could
and would be worked out in
an acceptable way, which of
course happened. Make no
o mistake about it, Mrs.

Teague’s watchful eye has
been critical so far to the success in the current project
every step of the way.

Representing Mrs. Teague in an ad hoc fashion
throughout the entire process has been my GHS histori-
cal colleague Harry Bradley ’77, who with his under-
graduate degree in architecture and graduate work in an
architectural history, his working for a number of years
at Colonial Williamsburg, and topped off by his love of
Grimsley has given him a unique role in this whole
process. From the beginning of the project Garry
attended meetings with the architects, advised them
about GHS’s architectural history, and offered advice




and commentary on various aspects of the design,
especially regarding historical appearance. In addition,

he has helped with the selection of appropriate brick for
the outside of building and the new covered walkways as
well as tile selection for floors and even paint colors.
Harry’s efforts here on behalf of us all are inestimable.

And finally, the John S. Clark Construction
Company’s project manager, responsible for all aspects
of the actual entire construction project, is Michael
Schott ’68. Michael has been going the extra mile to
make sure that the small details are being done right.

How fortunate to have an alumnus in charge of the
hands-on work.

Work at Grimsley began last summer before school
started. Plywood tunnels were constructed, enclosing the
sidewalks from the Main Building to the Old Science
Building, allowing for construction on the new covered
walkways to move forward while current students —
who still must use those sidewalks to get to class — are
able to do so. The school’s front lawn has taken on the
appearance of a typical construction site, covered with
trailers, construction equipment, and supplied, all
enclosed by a chain-link fence.

The upcoming spring break will find the project in
still higher gear, as the empty campus will allow for the
removal of the old heating system (including replace-
ment of all original radiators), for the electrical service
being switched over to new circuits, and for the second-
story decking the new covered walkways that are pres-
ently under construction to be hoisted into place. This
summer will also find a flurry of activity as the walkway
project continues and the library is basically packed up
and stored so that the current structure can be gutted and
the addition presently under construction can be com-
pleted. The entire GHS project is currently ahead of
schedule, and those involved hope it will be completed

/
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A barren front lawn. ’f

A hallway with the new air ducts,

this August, before the start of the new school year.
Fortunately, plenty of time was tacked on to the end to
allow the working out of any problems that might appear
after the main construction and renovation work is
completed, as well as for relandscaping affected areas of
the grounds.

While I don’t know of anyone who was excited
about losing the distinctive wooden covered walkways,
the cost of adding elevators to each of the multiple-
storied buildings on campus would have been staggering
and thus prohibitive. The fact that the current dilemma
could be addressed in an historical way by looking to the
original architect’s plans from the 1920’s seems quite
extraordinary, that’s for sure. And will anyone complain
about future students getting to avoid excessively hot
classrooms in the late summer or the sound of banging
radiator pipes in the winter? Probably not. We all are
holding our breaths relative to how the extension of the
Main Building will ultimately affect its proportion and
scale. On that one the jury is still out. But given the
complexity of the GHS project, I think that we are
enormously fortunate that a number
of dedicated and caring
individuals have worked
tirelessly within the
given limits of the
project to ensure that
the end results will
be positive.




New Standard Set for Library

Article By Kate Cummings, Media Specialist.......Page Layout By Courtney Davis

In 2000, the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools (SACS) revised its accreditation standards
for secondary and middle schools. One of the changes involved the number of books necessary for high
school media centers (libraries). Previously, Grimsley’s collection exceeded SACS requirements in terms
of number of books, but the new standard, based on a per pupil ratio, makes us almost 5,000 volumes

short. Atan average cost of over
needed to bring Grimsley up to
At first we were sure that
meet the new standard, but last
only had until January 1, 2003.
accreditation. We approached
with our situation but were
funding left no additional
requirements. (Each year the
portion of school funds to
the needs of the students.)
Last year, with the money
former students, faculty, and
650 volumes. This year we have
with school money and
are able to add another 860
be half way to our requirements
are asking for your support.
Please consider donating
School Media Center for the
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$15.00 per volume, the money
standard is overwhelming.

SACS would give us five years to
June we were notified that we
Otherwise Grimsley would lose
the school leadership committee
informed that cuts in school
money to help meet the new
Media Center receives a healthy
enhance the curriculum and meet

from the school and donations by
friends, we were able to purchase
purchased just over 860 volumes
donations. However, even if we
volumes next year, we will only
for accreditation. That is why we

money to the Grimsley High
purchase of books. We will put

bookplates in the books to indicate your donation. You can specify what you would like on the plates;
“In Honor of...”, “In Memory of.....”, etc. You may want to honor a special teacher or fellow student, a
neighbor, a friend, or a current student in this way. Please know that our purchase decisions are based on
the needs of the students and faculty of Grimsley High School and not on the requirements of the new
SACS standard. Our aim is to satisfy both objectives.
If you are able to support us in this effort, please send a check payable to “Grimsley High School
Media Center”. We will be more than happy to answer any questions (call Kate Cummings or Susan
Cannady at 370-8180 ext. 2050), and of course, a great big Whirlie “Thank you!” in advance.




STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS  (‘Alumni Association Board of Directors
November 1996—May 2001 Dr. Rick Andringa, President
: Mr. John Atkinson, Vice President
Ms. Margaret Whitler ‘90, Secretary
Income Mr. Mike Boger, Treasurer
Contributions from Members ............................... $3318,252
therieomelng. ... SR BE. G0 Na sk 5.810 Mr. Bob Sawyer ‘55 Mrs. Ruth Comer
Mrs. Keith (Smith) Olson ‘57 Mr. Marc Bush ‘69
T o1aL INCOME Cikiivisisviistiostlehirssosuosssssosstssisse $324,062 Mr. Phil Wfiaver .;r. 65 Mr. David A Heller 76
Mr. Tim Weikel ‘66 My. Joe Franks ‘78
Expenses
Cost afilNewsletlar s . o dera s s s $81,199 Mr. Peter Byrd ‘74 (contributing writer)
Legal:andidceounting - baailaii. . vavlimd i 1,495 Mrs. Melissa (Comer) Bateski ‘84
BinleHees hocod . cale R il s 1,684 \ Mrs. Wendy (Thompson) Leonard ‘84 )
Weh Sie BXpensES: ... .0 ttstiaets i oo Rt v oo s 6,892
Centennial Reunion .. ;B a s ..., coorsiiidesoriercnns 6,915
Miscellaneous EXPenses ....ov..-v.orvonss 6,853 Honorary Board Members
Contributions to Programs Mr. Ethan Albright ‘89 Mr. Carson Bain ‘34
SCHOIArSHIDS 10 STUAETIS &\ cv.vseevennrvrssvios B o siioe 25,000 Mr. Carl Carlson ‘32 Mr. Alan Cone ‘43
TenchansdWBEds ... 3, Fgeliiin L N 22,400 Mr. Herman Cone, Jr. ‘41 Mr. Rick Dees ‘68
AUHOTTAM RENOVAHONS X EBAE LS . o5 iasmsnagesinvaonss 40,000 Mr. Brad Faircloth ‘48 Dr. Chris Ingram ‘87
Jamieson Stadium Fund ...........ocveeieies 5555 esensenns 26,000 Mr. Herbert Hazelman Mr. Mike Weaver ‘55
Athletic Teams/EqUIDMENL .................ccoveeveerereervirenares 33,723 Mprs. Eleanor G. Jamieson Mr. R. L. Glenn ‘40

Mr. Jim Melvin ‘52 Mr. Steve Showfety ‘65
Dr. Chris Roldham, IIT ‘43

(81,72 Wt P . 5o R S SRR B S 20,166

Total Costs of OPErations .....eeeeesseennn.. $272.357 These distinguished individuals have graciously agreed
o0 sit as Honorary Board Members. Please join them and
other alumni and friends who want to be informed and
Net Income AVAUABIE ccuunnvcvrnvennscrrnnnnnee. 851,705 involved with Greensboro Grimsley Senior High School.

Whirlie Reunion Alert....

Class of 1964—Pre-Reunion Party August 9th and 10th 2002
Call Rich Cory 1-800-793-1870 for details.

At present, we have no knowledge of reunions scheduled within the near future. If you have
any questions, feel free to call Reunion Management at 336-274-9230.
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Thank You!

Class

Name  Student Name  Class Name  Student Name  Class Name  Student Name
Routh/Fhillips Foundation (310,000 or more) Bob H. CQX 1958 Frances S. Thompson 1938
Michael W. Haley Foundation Inc. Roy H. Michaux 1958 Betty Roth 1939
Marsha Slane 1958 Margaret Sherry 1939
Hazelman Foundation ($5,000—9,999) Alan S. Weinberg 1959 James H. Sparger 1939
John R. Adams 1938 Ruth E. Allred 1960 Rosser L. Clark 1940
Donald Dandliker 1960 Ernest Ferris 1940
Ida Belle Moore Foundation ($2,500—4,999) izzzrﬁ 1131 %;rrn};};ﬁ iggg Mae Ward 1941
GHS Fifties Reunion Janice Carole Clem 1963 i 24 2 e
Martha Jenkins 1942
2 J Katharine P. ~ Clendenin 1964 Walker F -~ 1942
Jamieson/Sawyer Foundation ($1,000—2,499) William H. Gordon 1965 2
Paddy Sue Welles 1955 Cath Bradl 1966 Donald H. Walker 1943
a radle
C. Richard Bruning 1972 3 > James Allred 1944
: Steven B. Tanger 1966 Pilvs Bitoh 1944
Peter A. Byrd 1974 LibbaH.  Weaver 1966 L i
: ! rank Edie Curran 1944
e . Diane Davis 1967 Laurena Japenga 1944
Principal’s Society ($500—999) James C. Mitchell 1968 Kdeon B Yones 1944
Charles L. Weill 1941 Thomas W.  _Ross 1968 Katherine ~ McFarland 1944
Anne Heritage 1967 Jeannie Wright 1968 Gwendolyn ~ Moring 1944
Stewart P. Mitchell 1967 %a“ra J. PDe“d‘eton 1969 Mary Belle  Petty 1944
Gleia D, Rayle 1971 E‘m.l Helslper }g;g Sarah A. Albright 1945
R g Willard A. Gourley 1945
Sustaining members ($100—499) Wesley York Hartsell 1971 Carolyn P. Kingdon 1945
- Replacements Ltd. Diane Owen 1972 Paul A. Lawhorne 1945
Phyllis Fineshriber 1933 Susan Walser 1972 Beatrice M. Parker 1945
Carlton Raper 1933 Sherri Blount-Gray 1973 Mary Louise ~ Woods 1945
O. Frank York 1933 Alan Irvin 1974 Dan G. Yates 1945
Guy L. Robbins 1935 J. Reedy Marsicano 1977 Joseph T. Melvin 1946
Class of 1936 Jeffrey J. Zaleon 1979 Hoyt B. Whitcomb 1946
William L.  Hemphill 1938 Scott L. Abee 1981 Opal Allred 1947
Mildred Rives 1938 Robert M. Blackmon 1981 Mary Lou  Davis 1947
Louis B. Hoffman 1939 Bailey Jordan 1981 Christine Demosthenes 1947
Robert L. Glenn 1940 John H. Krege 1982 VirginiaL.  Gourley 1947
Jim Groome 1941 Robert A. ( Andy) Lucile Wesson 1947
John R. Maness 1941 Stoesen 1983 Ervin S. Batchelor 1948
Ray C. Thompson 1942 Charles Tutterow 1983 Ruth Alston  Forrest 1948
Wallace Glenn Fulton 1943 Linda Hamm 1984 Margaret O.  Webster 1949
William A.  Lambert 1943 Jennifer Martineau 1984 Harry N. Young 1949
Irvin S. Michalove 1943 Dawn 8. Utecht 1984 Nancy Benson 1950
Claudius (Pete) Miller 1944 Brooks T. Raiford 1986 Betty Jackson 1950
Billie M. Propst 1944 Jeffrey J. Peeler 1994 Rebecca F.  Rucker 1950
Yancey G. Culton 1945 Marie Carruthers 1954
Athena Gallins 1945  Membership ($25—99) Eleanor Way 1951
Edward A. Brown 1947 Suzanne Weaver Friend Henry B. Drinkard 1952
William F. Black 1948 Adelaide Lucinda Mary Jane L. Greene 1952
Bradley E. Faircloth 1948 Holderness 1930 Nancy B. Vanstory 1952
Gwen T. Murray 1948 Wanda H. Teague 1930 Mary Waff 1952
C. Porter Neese 1949 Ralph R. Todd 1930 Iris Haislip 1953
Harold Eugene Alton 1951 Evelyn G. Edwards 1931 Ann Patterson 1953
Frank L. Holt 1952 W. Clary Holt 1931 Betsy Preston 1953
Dorothy S. Kirkman 1952 Dorothy Frank 1933 Charles D. Roberts 1953
Sandra D. Hinson 1953 Herbert L. Hartsook 1935 John B. Sauvajot 1953
Patricia G. Stengel 1953 Adelaide Israel 1935 Clyde B. Bailiff 1954
Martha L. Rierson 1954 Elizabeth Wharton Janice L. Hepler 1954
Henry C. Turner 1954 Newland 1935 Joan C. Woodroof 1954
Robert M. Weinstein 1954 Cora Leigh Scott William D. Mauldin 1955
F. Thomas Mclver 1955 Edge 1936 Jane Williamson 1955
Timothy C. Goodman 1956 Clyde T. (Otto) Gaskins 1936 John L. Atwater 1956
Diane Kaimann 1956 J. Marion Wren 1936 Alan Atwell 1956
Lisa Mclver 1956 Helen Lingle 1937 Peggy Mauldin 1956
James M. Campbell 1957 Jean Parcel 1938 GoR. Buchanan 1957



Name  Student Name  Class Name  Student Name  Class
R. M. Johannesen 1957 Elizabeth Normandy 1968
Carroll Miller 1957 Beth Sparks 1968
W. David Miller 1957 Robert M. Meacham 1969
Margaret Schneider 1957 Linda W. Shaw 1969
Glenda Heath 1958 Gail Aikin 1972
Larry N. Heath 1958 David S. Biller 1972
Virginia T. Dixon 1959 John A. Cocklereece 1972
J. Bennett Glass 1959 Michael P. Hunnemann 1972
Mamie Chick Leemon 1959 Jacqueline Kritzer 1972
Daniel (Allan) Nance 1959 Thomas R. Kritzer 1972
Ann Newnam 1959 N. Harry Kutchei 1973
Kay Powers 1959 Karen Rivo 1973
Jean Ellen Jones 1960 Brenda Frazer 1974
Julie Mabhlin 1960 B. Clifford Abels 1977
Lynn Boyce  Purdie-Brennan 1960 Harold J. Bradley 1977
Judy Smith 1960 James D. Hughes 1977
Jeanne L. Tannenbaum 1960 Steve Theriot 1977
Michael M.  Thompson 1960 Joseph Franks 1978
Eugene O. Eagle 1961 Carrie P. Solis 1978
Jane Miller 1963 David Sean Debnam 1979
Katherine Paschal 1963 Katherine Shannon 1981
Helen Price 1963 Jeffrey W. Ferrell 1983
Lola Weikel 1963 Gareth Griffith 1983
Randy J. Weikel 1963 Trisha L. Houser 1983
Parker Call 1964 William R Sieredzki 1983
Janice Clay 1964 Margaret Sandin 1984
Dorothy K Farlow. 1964 Robert R. Shaw 1984
Robert B. Kirkman 1964 Jennifer Bailey 1985
Fred E. Ayers 1965 Eric Frahm 1985
Charles McCartney 1965 Jeffrey Sural 1985
Robert G. Rives 1965 Kurt A. Spangler 1986
Philip J. Weaver 1965 Mandy Devries 1990
James Yaskiewicz 1965 Gretchen A.  Horley 1990
Susan Ingle 1966 Emily P. Strawn 1993
Doris Rouse 1966 Matthew S. McKinney 1994
Michael L. Thomas 1966 Mark W. Bobo 1995
Nancy Wease 1966 Chelsea S. Lewis 2000
Jeanne Hartig 1967
Kathleen Lange 1967
Dan C. Linker 1967  Friends ($0—24)

Sally Lutman 1967 Frederick T.  Jones 1951
Lawrence J. Walters 1967 Phyllis Jane Ringler 1963
Charlotte O.  White 1967 Nancy Highfill 1974
Barbara Cohen 1 968 Garry Gilyard 1976
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Earn 38% For
Grimsley while
Shopping!

RepPLACEMENTS, LTD is a
Partner in Business, which
means they will
give Grimsley 5% of the
total referral sales.

So before purchasing,
identify yourself as being
referred by Grimsley.

o Do you want to earn money for Girmsley without buymg anything or takmg more
than 5 mintues of your time? Then we have the solution! When you shop online at all of

~ your :favonte retaﬂers, Juﬁt go to http /Iwww. schoolpop com/ and 51gn in ﬁrst Partm"
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~— Please return entire page to the Alumni Association. Do not detach the Name Label above from the form below so we may record your responses accurately.

Please Join the Alumni & Friends Association Today!
I would like to: [} Join Alumni & Friends for the annual membership fee of $25

Be a Sustaining Alumni & Friends Association member for $100-499

Give at the Principal’s Society level of $500-999
Join the Jamieson/Sawyer Foundation with a $1,000-2,499 donation
Become part of the Ida Belle Moore Foundation with a gift of $2,500-4,999

Honor GHS with a gift of $5,000-9,999 as part of the Hazelman Foundation
Give $10,000 or more in the name of the Routh/Phillips Foundation

Make an additional donation of $
Checks should be made to: GHS Alumni & Friends Association

Don’t forget to ask your employer about matching gifts! Include your company’s matching gift form with your payment.

o0l

Alumni Information: ‘ D PLEASE CHECK IF THIS IS A CHANGE OF ADDRESS
Name Student Name

Class Spouse’s Name Children’s Names

Address

Home Phone # ( ) Work Phone # ()

EMail Address
Personal News (new job? family news? history? memorials?) Tell us so we may include it in The Whirlie Wire!

D I would like information about becoming more involved with the committees of the GHS Alumni & Friends Association.

Please mail this form and your check to : GHS Alumni & Friends Assoc., PO Box 4248, Greensboro, N.C. 27404-4248.
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